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Dear chevre,

Chanukah, the Festival of Lights, approaches! And we
have an additional reason to celebrate: Mindy Harris has
rejoined our temple’s professional team, as religious
school director! We are utterly delighted to have Mindy
back with us in this new role, using her phenomenal skills
and experience as a Jewish educator, her wonderful
energy and ruach (spirit), and the love she shareswith our
community to lead and guide our religious school and

partner with our teachers and families. B’ruchah haba’ah—welcome back,
Mindy, and we are blessed to have you!

We have abundant opportunities to light and bless Chanukah candles
together this year: the religious school party on the morning of Sunday,
December 18; the City of Haverhill lighting inWashington Square at 6:00 pm
on Tuesday, December 20; the lighting of our own Kenneth H. Salk Memorial
Chanukiah on Wednesday, December 21, with our choir; and our Chanukah
Shabbat Friday evening service on December 23. We’ll light the candles that
celebrate the twin miracles of Jewish survival and public Jewish celebration,
and we’ll do so with pride.

At the beginning of the Interfaith Thanksgiving service last month at
Groveland Congregational UCC, I lit a tall pillar candle. Additional candles
burned behind it on the altar, and, shielded by glass lamps, in the long
windows along the church. I watched the flames with mixed emotions.
Candles in winter dark—watching the steady dance of the light warms the
heart and focuses the mind. They beautifully symbolized the comforting
sense of community trust and mutual affirmation that our service brought
together. And it was Transgender Day of Remembrance. And the night
before, a man had walked withmuzzles blazing into Club Q, an LGBTQ+ bar in
Colorado Springs. The candles danced with the brightness of those souls
and bodies now taken from this world.

In the past two years, Americans from politicians to hate groups to private
individuals have leveled deeply denigrating discrimination against the
LGBTQ+ community, threatening civil rights and the protection of human
rights. Our corner of the country has seen it too. I think of the LGBTQ+ youth
“Over the Rainbow” dance in Newburyport this May that had to change

venues after a candidate for state senate led an outcry against it, and the
small but loud and scary protests in Massachusetts this summer against
drag queen story hours. The white supremacist hate group NSC-131, whose

Cantor’s Message continues on next page

Shabbat Schedule
December 2022

Please check the website and Shavuon for the
most current information. For services where a
Zoom tech is unavailable, the siddur will not be
shared on screen.

Friday, December 2
Candle Lighting 3:53 pm
Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 pm

Saturday, December 3
Parashat Vayeitzei
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Elisheva Pripas using Mishkan T’filah
Israel Chavurah noon

Friday, December 9
Candle Lighting 3:52 pm
Welcome New Members 7:00 pm
Shabbat Evening Service

Saturday, December 10
Parashat Vayishlach
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Cantor Vera using Sim Shalom
Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm

Friday, December 16
Candle Lighting 3:53 pm

Saturday, December 17
Parashat Vayeishev
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Cantor Vera using Mishkan T’filah
Weekly Parashah Study noon

Friday, December 23
Candle Lighting 3:56 pm
Chanukah Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 pm

Saturday, December 24
Parashat Mikkeitz
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Cantor Vera using Sim Shalom
Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm

Friday, December 30
Candle Lighting 4:01 pm

Saturday, December 31
Parashat Vayiggash
Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
with Mindy Harris using Sim Shalom
Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm

We have choices every day. Which flames do we tend?
Let’s choose to see the unique beauty and worth of each
soul and body, living b’tzelem Elohim, in God’s image.

https://www.templeemanu-el.org
https://www.TempleEmanu-El.org
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Cantor’s Message continued from previous page

activity forced a drag queen story hour cancellation in the
Seaport, is explicitly neo-Nazi and antisemitic. So are the
Proud Boys and Patriot Front, who also targeted LGBTQ+
events this summer. Homophobia, transphobia, and
antisemitism: different nodules of the same cancer of hate.
When I heard the news about Club Q, my nerves were still
humming from the active shooter response training in which
our community had joined Congregation Beth Israel just a few
days before. My body felt the truth of intersectionality: attacks
on one of us, on onemarginalized identity, are attacks on us all.

Homophobia and transphobia, like antisemitism, are not
harmless “opinions.” They’re not reasonable sides in a debate.
They are injurious hate and, unless named and countered, can
become deadly. All it takes sometimes is a spark—and lethal
weaponry close to hand—to set off devastation.

We have choices every day. Which flames do we tend? Let’s
choose to see the unique beauty and worth of each soul and
body, living b’tzelem Elohim, in God’s image. Let’s affirm and
protect the brightness of our LGBTQ+ community members.

We have a practical toolkit for pursuing these goals. Use an
individual’s chosen language to describe them. Seek out, lift
up, and listen carefully to LGBTQ+ voices and stories. Attend
and support programming created by and for the queer
community. Let your legislators and elected officials know that
LGBTQ+ safety and representation are priorities for you.
Donate to organizations that support LGBTQ+ safety,
creativity, and flourishing; among many, many phenomenal
organizations, I’ll mention that Keshet is Jewish and local to
Boston, and the Trevor Project is lifesaving and national. Let’s

quench the conflagrations of fear that threaten the safety of
our beloved community.

Vayikra (Leviticus) 18:22 prohibits male sexual relationships
with othermen. It has long been used as a foundational text for
homophobia. It comes from our Torah. I believe that obligates
us to own that text, acknowledge the harm it has caused, and
with our words and our actions counter the homophobia it has
supported. At the same time, we are blessed with a Jewish
history that recognizes six genders in theTalmudandmovingly
portrays love between people of the same gender in the
stories of Ruth and Naomi and David and Jonathan. We are
blessed with an American rabbinic tradition that has recently,
by and large, striven to promote human dignity and happiness
over adherence to this verse. We can own these things too,
and take strength from them.

I am grateful for our sense of Torah as a living learning, Torah
that learns from us even as we learn from it. I am grateful that
our tradition revels in the potential each individual and
generation hold l’takein olam, to change and fix what causes
harm in the world. As this secular year comes to a close, I pray
we may all take that power and use it so that this year’s
violence against the LGBTQ+ community does not repeat.

We hold one another’s dignity in our hands. Let’s tend those
sacredflames, so that people of every gender andevery sexual
orientation may, like the Jews in our Chanukah story, survive
and thrive, and sing of that victory.

L’shalom, and wishing you a chag Chanukah sameiach,
Cantor Vera

Rev. Robin DeAngelis of Groveland Congregational UCC, Intern Minister Tori Rosati of Universalist Unitarian Church of
Haverhill, and Cantor Vera Broekhuysen at the Haverhill Clergy Association Interfaith Thanksgiving Service

https://www.keshetonline.org/
https://give.thetrevorproject.org


Teen Interfaith Day of Service

MINDY’SMUSINGS

Greetings, friends.

I hope this note finds you all well and on
your way toward enjoying the end-of-the-
year holiday season. As you may have
heard, I recently accepted the position as
religious school director at Temple
Emanu-El for this year. The opening came
at the right time for me inmy personal life
and has been an amazingly healing and

positive development for me after COVID. I deeply missed the
Temple Emanu-El community, and being back inside the
building has been such a shot of warmth and happiness for my
soul. The kids make me smile and bring much needed joy into
our building. I have been friends with Cantor Vera for some
years now, and I respect her leadership and gentle spiritual
approach to this community. I have told her many times how
much I respect her musically, spiritually, and as a person, and I
couldn’t be more honored to be working alongside her as a
colleague. Great thanks also to Jenn Lampron, Loren
Goldstein, and Andi Hannula for their immediate warmth and
collaboration in bringingme back to Temple Emanu-El.

I will be at shul on Sundays and some Tuesdays. Please feel
free to reach me at RSDirector@TempleEmanu-El.org, or
knock on my door and say hello. I am looking forward to
supporting our fantastic lineup of teachers (my educator
companions) in bringing love and light to your children. We
always hope that Temple Emanu-El is a safe, caring place for
personal growth, transformation, and deep relationships. Let
us know how we can make the school better for you and your
family.

In this season of Chanukah, I wanted to briefly talk about
miracles. As the story goes, Chanukah is the commemoration
of the victory involving hero Judah Maccabee, who led the
Maccabean Revolt in 164 BCE, in which they conquered
Jerusalem, entered the Temple, and rededicated it from
desecration by the Greeks. As they rededicated and lit candles
in the Temple, just a small amount of olive oil managed to keep
themenorah in the Temple lit for an entire eight nights.

As we think about miracles this holiday season, I want to
encourage you all to try to access themiracles fromwithin.We
often talk about God interfering to effect miracles throughout
history. But, as God’s agents here on earth, I offer you the
notion that we create miracles every day: when we achieve
something we thought we couldn’t, when we reframe or solve
a conflict that had eluded us, when we find emotional
resilience internally that allows us to move forward past
something painful, when we give to others in a way we didn’t
before. These are all miracles. They appear every day in ways
both large and small.

I wish you a serene and fulfilling Chanukah commemoration, in
which you witness the miracles in your own life and celebrate
the godliness andMaccabean strength within.

Mindy Harris
Religious School Director Light from the Darkness Kristallnacht Seder

mailto:RSDirector@TempleEmanu-El.org


COMMUNITY NEWS

• Moving? Email change? Please send us your new
address.

• The deadline for articles and news for the January
bulletin is December 20. Send your information to
office@TempleEmanu-El.org.

Notes from
the office—

COMMUNITY NEWS

MAZEL TOV
Mindy Harris, on returning to Temple Emanu-El as the
religious school director

Rabbi Ira Korinow and Sally Bock and Morry and Alicia
Korinow, on the bat mitzvah of their granddaughter and
niece Orly Korinow, daughter of Doron Korinow and
Elana Fein
Joycelyn Lampron, on receiving the Girl Scout Gold Award
for providing meals for those in need

TODAH RABBAH
Phil Platcow and the Torah reader lineup of Miranda Bass,
Kimberly Callan, Wilson-taty Kapanga-Ndjibu, Ándrea
Pentabona, Alissa Platcow, and Joy Silvey. Thank you all for
beginning us at the beginning so beautifully!

Joy Silvey, for co-leading our prayers at morning services
Dayenu leader Karen Godek, for organizing another
successful Chutzpah Phonebank Party
Sea Shanty Shabbat choir members Roz Broch, Sandra
Kassin-Deardorff, Sue Shwom, and Joy Silvey, for a
wonderful service
Jonathan Goldfield, who taught us about the inspiring
work of his father, Cpl. Morris H. Goldfield, as chaplain
assistant during WWII
Ben Fitts, Zack Hannula, Jacqueline Lampron, and Angelina
Lucia, for leading a moving seder of Sho’ah remembrance
for our community at the Kristallnacht observance
Ben Fitts, for providing challah for the Kristallnacht
observance
Denise Arnold from Emmaus, for showing our religious
school students where our contributions go and for the
support Emmaus offers for people experiencing housing
and food insecurity
Kimberly Callan, for leading the high school teen interfaith
day of service
Shelly Gladstein, for taking over as chair of the
Membership Outreach Committee
Rachel Hanson, for running a successful Honey from the
Heart fundraiser
Zoom techs Shoshana Dodge, Sandra Kassin-Deardorff,
Ándrea Pentabona, and Joy Silvey

CONDOLENCES
We regret with sorrow the death of Jackaleen Frye

Choir Rehearsal

December 21

7:00 pm

Peace Shabbat

mailto:office@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:Nancy@TempleEmanu-El.org
https://bookshop.org/shop/templeemanu-el


Enjoying these Spotlight articles?

Check out the full collection in
HaSifriyah!

GREATEST GENERATION SPOTLIGHT

Joyce (Greenstein) Cohen has been a member of Temple
Emanu-El since our founding in 1937. She grew up in Haverhill
with her father, Max z”l; her mother, Clare z”l (originally of
Malden); and her brother, John z”l. Joyce lives in Haverhill; her
son, Steven, his wife, and her grandson, Jeremy,
live in New Jersey, while her granddaughter,
Rebecca, is in Washington, DC. Joyce spent a
long and prestigious career in teaching in the
Haverhill schools for over fifty years as a reading
specialist (at one point she was Haverhill’s
longest-tenured teacher). Reading remains one
of her greatest passions, along with travel,
movies, skiing, bingo and pechino, and text
study.

Joyce’s grandfather Morris z”l came over from
Europe as a child and started a shoe factory on
River Street. With the help of nuns who brought
him to St. Elizabeth’s Hospital in Brighton, Morris survived a
terrible factory accident in his 20s that took his arm. Morris
went on to become the president of the Children of Israel
cemetery and a father of four. He passed his factory down to
his son Max, “Mickey.” Mickey was a charter member of
Temple Emanu-El; Joyce and her brother John went to Hebrew
school here growing up (“I wish I’d hadmore,” Joyce says!), and
John celebrated becoming bar mitzvah.

Joyce’s childhood was filled with athletic activities, including
horseback riding and swimming at camp in the summers. She
graduated from Haverhill High School, spent one year of
college at Ohio State, then transferred to Brandeis to
complete her undergraduate degree. Joycemarried young and
soon welcomed her son, Steven. She came back to Haverhill
and began work at the Nettle School as a substitute teacher
for sixth graders, later transitioning to a reading specialist role
with kindergartners and first graders. Teaching suited her.
When Steven was seven years old, Joyce began studying for
her master’s in education at Salem State, which she earned
after five years of graduate studies at night, working full-time
during the day. (She suggests young adults enjoy their work for

a while before starting a family!) Haverhill Mayor James
Fiorentini’s father worked with Joyce, and he drove the five
teachers in the night school master’s program over to Salem.
Somehow, Joyce, with her mother’s help, made time to get

Steven hooked on skiing at an early age, taking him up
to North Conway andWaterville Valley.

Joyce loved her work. “It was socially interesting.
Therewere always people to talk to and eat with.” She
co-taught with homeroom teachers in their
classrooms, and she particularly enjoyed testing
every single incoming kindergarten student one on
one to assess their literacy skills. Joyce was loath to
retire; after retirement, she willingly returned to teach
fourth grade for a year at Haverhill Public Schools’
request.

Joyce got more involved with Temple Emanu-El after
her parents’ deaths. Shirley Yanku z”l introduced her to
Marcelle Greenbaum at a Temple program. Dottie Tye z”l
invited Joyce to weekly parashah study, where she started
meeting people: Gerda Kalman, Alma Klinetsky, Esther Rosen
z”l. Joyce started coming regularly to Saturday services to say
Kaddish for her parents, staying to enjoy kiddush and parashah
study. She got involved with adult education and was a
devoted participant in the temple’s book group. While her
mother’s health prevented Joyce from joining the temple’s
Israel trip in 1992, even a mending broken hip could not keep
her from Rabbi Korinow’s three-day New York City trip for
adult Templemembers. Theywent to Park Slope, took in some
Broadway shows, and visited a kosher supermarket; Joyce
loved every minute!

Today, Joyce is once again a Saturday morning regular at our
services over Zoom. She likes the singing and the rituals of
aliyot and g’lilah, and is a willing m’targemet, reader of the
Torah’s English translation. She stays active, going out to eat
on Wednesdays, taking in all the entertainment and
participating in the programs that her building offers. We
appreciate your history and present of strong learningwith our
temple, Joyce, and are glad to learn more about you!

Spotlight on Joyce Cohen



Israel Chavurah
Saturday

December 3 @ noon
Click to attend.

UPCOMING SERVICES AND EVENTS

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84423343705?pwd=WVR4OVdZR1YvZStkMHdObzRLL1ZmUT09
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1QZaHD-McaaDs_TaqyYlTDllxyFqKNx8yQnLBvKIrSY0/edit?usp=sharing
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0kduyvrDojGNGV_VaeweRuzlSI8jP4xV6o
https://zoom.us/j/951081160
https://zoom.us/j/951081160
https://zoom.us/j/648219501


UPCOMING EVENTS

mailto:office@templeemanu-el.org
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0tc-2pqT0jHdTdMsTIqxLSVpPWbWSOClm9
mailto:office@templeemanu-el.org


UPCOMING EVENTS

Upcoming Temple Meetings

Social Action Committee
December 5 @ 7:30 pm

Religious Practices Committee
December 7 @ 7:30 pm

Chesed Committee
December 14 @ 2:00 pm

Executive Committee
December 14 @ 7:00 pm

Board of Directors
December 28 @ 7:00 pm

mailto:office@templeemanu-el.org
mailto:lsdm54@gmail.com
mailto:office@templeemanu-el.org


COMMUNITY

City of Haverhill Chanukah Menorah Lighting
Tuesday, December 20 | 6:00 pm

Washington Square

Join Haverhill Mayor James Fiorentini,
Cantor Vera, and Rabbi Zalman Borenstein
for a community Chanukah candle lighting.

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/1GI27JQBWHBXU?ref_=wl_share
https://www.mvbbvoices.org/jolly
https://www.target.com/gift-registry/gift/2022holiday


Happy Birthday!
Rebecca Alexander
Margery Bendetson
Robert Berman

Claire Breger-Belsky
Roslyn Broch

Cantor Vera Broekhuysen
Maya Elkind
Allison Geary
Karen Godek
Shane Godek

Daniel Goldberg
Zack Hannula

Noam Hantman
German Iosif

Wilson-taty Kapanga-Ndjibu
Maxwell M. Koffman

Mitchell Kroner
Evan Larsen

Andrew Levine
Ross Moldoff

Barbra Forman Salladay
Michael Sherr
Morgan Steir

Michelle Tagerman

Temple Committees
Contact LisaAnthony or any of the
chairs below to join a committee.

Adult Education Lynn DreyfussMartin
Antiracism Karen Godek
Budget Judd Nathan
Chesed Sharyn Russell
Communications Paula Breger
Dues KevinMiller
Fundraising In need of chair
HaSifriyah (Library) Paula Breger
House In need of chair
Investment Judd Nathan
Membership Outreach Shelly Gladstein
Music Rachel Hanson
PTO In need of chair
Religious Practices Sandra Kassin-Deardorff
Religious School Andi Hannula
Renovations KevinMiller
Security In need of chair
Social Scott Hannula
Social Action Lisa Herzl
Trusts/Wills/Bequests In need of chair
Windows to the Future In need of chair

Temple Leadership andAdministration 2022–2023

Executive Committee

Jennifer Lampron President
Scott Hannula Secretary
Paula Breger Assistant Secretary
Judd Nathan Treasurer
Loren Goldstein Past President

Board of Directors

Shelly Gladstein 2023
Karen Godek 2023
Rachel Hanson 2023
Lisa Herzl 2023
Sandra Kassin-Deardorff 2023
Joy Silvey 2023

TempleAdministration

Vera Broekhuysen,Cantor CantorB@TempleEmanu-El.org
Ira L. Korinow,Rabbi Emeritus RabbiK@TempleEmanu-El.org
Mindy Harris, Religious School Director RSDirector@TempleEmanu-El.org
LisaA.Anthony, ExecutiveAdministrator Office@TempleEmanu-El.org
Paula Breger,Communications Director Communications@TempleEmanu-El.org
Lynn DreyfussMartin, Religious SchoolAdministrativeAssistant RSAdminAsst@TempleEmanu-El.org
Sheila Brown,Bookkeeper Bookkeeper@TempleEmanu-El.org

978.373.3861 | www.TempleEmanu-El.org

TEMPLE COMMUNITY

mailto:CantorB@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:RabbiK@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:RSDirector@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:Office@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:communications@templeemanu-el.org
https://communications@templeemanu-el.org
mailto:RSAdminAsst@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:Bookkeeper@TempleEmanu-El.org
https://www.TempleEmanu-El.org


CANTOR MUSIC FUND
Sharyn Russell, in appreciation of Cantor Vera and Phil Platcow’s beautiful holiday service
DR HAROLD S. COHEN AND FAMILY FUND
Ronnie Cohen, in loving memory of her mother, Amelia Katz Markson, on her yahrzeit
and in loving memory of Jackaleen Frye
SAMUEL & SOPHIE FLEET FUND
Pamela Manzi Healy, in loving memory of her grandfather Samuel Fleet on his yahrzeit
JACKALEEN AND WARREN FRYE FUND
Myer and Marylin Goldberg, in loving memory of Jackaleen Frye
Michael and Amy Sherr, in loving memory of Jackaleen Frye, beloved mother and grandmother
Irma Mershon, in loving memory of Jackaleen Frye
HIGH HOLY DAY FUNDRAISER
Neal and Jacquelyn Gordon
Robert Levine
Jules and Judi Rutstein
Irwin and Jane Rosenston
Steve and Gwen Larsen
Howard and Caren Hantman
JEWISH CONTINUITY FUND
Pam Burrill and Paul, in appreciation
Gerda Kalman, in honor of Sharyn Russell’s very well-deserved MICAH award
Jennifer, Derik, Jocelyne, and Jacqueline Lampron, mazel tov to Mindy Harris on returning to Temple Emanu-El as the religious
school director; in loving memory of Jackaleen Frye; in honor of Janet and Larry (z”l) Cowan’s new grandson Landon; and in
honor of Sharyn Russell being honored at the 10th Annual MICAH Awards for her service in the Merrimack Valley helping
immigrants
Michael and Amy Sherr, for Sharyn Russell on being honored by the Merrimack Valley Project for her work in support of
immigrants
Judy and Mitch Kroner, in honor of Sharyn Russell being honored by the Merrimack Valley Project for her work supporting
immigrants
JANET & KEN KOPEL FAMILY CONTINUITY FUND
Allan Kopel, in loving memory of his father and mother, Kenneth and Janet Kopel, his aunts Dorothy Kopel and Gloria Frances
Kapp, and his grandfather Harry Kopel on their yahrzeits
LIBRARY FUND
Ellyn Spencer, in appreciation of Cantor Vera for her High Holy Day honor
MANDELL FAMILY FUND
Dr. David Mandell, in loving memory of his uncle Abraham Servetnick on his yahrzeit
DAVIDA & SHELDON MERKER FAMILY FUND
Bennett Merker, in loving memory of his grandmother Rae Merker on her yahrzeit
BEN AND MOLLIE MERSHON FAMILY FUND
Irma Mershon, in loving memory of John Spain
MOSES SHYAVITZ FUND
Gerald and Pearl Shyavitz, in loving memory of his mother, Madelyn Shyavitz, and his aunt Shirley Thrope on their yahrzeits, and
in loving memory of Jackaleen Frye
SIMCHAT TORAH FUND
Eunice and Kevin Miller and KRM Chocolates
ALLEN M. TYE FUND
Ted and Kate Tye, in loving memory of his father, Allen Tye, on his yahrzeit
YAHRZEIT FUND
Daniel Gordon, in loving memory of his grandfather Dorr L. Gordon on his yahrzeit
Vivian Gordon, in loving memory of her uncle Albert Zeltzer and her father-in-law, Dorr L. Gordon, on their yahrzeits
Rhoda Feldman, in loving memory of her mother, June Feldman, on her yahrzeit
Roberta Glazer, in loving memory of her husband, David Glazer, on his yahrzeit
Jonathan Harris, in loving memory of his father, Samuel Harris, on his yahrzeit
Alma Klinetsky, in loving memory of her beloved companion, Jordan Hollander, on his yahrzeit
Margie Berkovich, in loving memory of her grandfather Morris Leavitt and her uncle Herbert Berkovich on their yahrzeits

DONATIONS

https://donorbox.org/donate-to-temple-emanu-el
https://donorbox.org/donate-to-temple-emanu-el


DONATIONS

AROUND TEMPLE EMANU-EL

YAHRZEIT FUND (continued)
Karen Godek, in loving memory of her father, Steven Goldberg, on his yahrzeit
Irving Freedman, in loving memory of his grandmother Ella Wilner on her yahrzeit
Ron Weiss, in loving memory of his grandfather Harry Smith on his yahrzeit
Marilyn Winer, in loving memory of her husband, Arthur L. Winer, on his yahrzeit
Alice Merkrebs, in loving memory of her father, Herman Merkrebs, on his yahrzeit
Judy and Mitch Kroner, in loving memory of his beloved father, Thomas Kroner, on his yahrzeit
YIDDISH CULTURAL EXPLORATION SERIES
Joy Silvey
Karen and Norton Newborn



FUNDRAISINGOPPORTUNITIES

https://www.panerabread.com


To receive help in your time of need,
call one of the following LHH coordinators:

Cantor Vera 978.373.3861
Sharyn Russell 978.372.5777
Lisa Anthony 978.373.3861

Trusts, Wills, and Bequests

If you are interested in discussing
gift and naming opportunities, please contact
Cantor Vera (CantorB@TempleEmanu-El.org)

or
Lisa (office@TempleEmanu-El.org).

Thank you!

It is a widely observed Jewish tradition to
commemorate the passing of a loved one by
memorializing those that have departed with a
yahrzeit plaque on a dedicated memorial wall.

At Temple Emanu-El, these plaques are lit on
the yahrzeit, or anniversary of death, and for
Yizkor services.

Plaques are inscribed with the name of the
deceased in both English and Hebrew as well
as the date of the person's death. They are
available to view whenever the sanctuary is
open.

The one-time cost of the plaque is $300. To
purchase a plaque in honor of a departed loved
one, please contact Lisa or Cantor Vera at
978.373.3861.

Honor Your Father and Your Mother

December 2 & 3
9th of Kislev
Pearl Banks
Abraham Berman
Ida Fingold
David M. Greenberg
Samuel Harris
Herman Kahan
George Klinetsky
Mitchell J. Koffman
Amelia Katz Markson
Frances Mysel
Dora Pamis
Eda Rabinovitz
Lillian Robotnick
Gertrude Shwom
Anna Stimmel
Allen Tye

December 9 & 10
16th of Kislev
Aida Edelstein Beden
Martin Bendetson
Lena Bloomfield
Dorothy Davidson

Laura Edelstein
Evelyn Grad
Eileen Greenstein
Peter Isaacson
Faye L. Koffman
Lois Livingston
Sylvia Mershon
Jennie V. Mirsky
Louis O. Myers
Harriet Loew Rossen
Helen Rubinoff
Murray Schultz
Joseph Shyavitz
David Sulman
Mischel Zidel

December 17
23rd of Kislev
John Louis Berkovich
Michael David Berlin
Irving Gerstein
Joy Goldbaum
Bernhard Gordon
Thelma Jonas
Dorothy Kopel
Janet Kopel

Rae Merker
Helen Orenstein
Shirley Goldberg Paley
David Rabinowitz
Eleanor Segal-Baratt
Jacob Silverman
Celia Fleet Zaitlin

December 23 & 24
30th of Kislev
Gary Beden
Barbara Brown
Celia Cohen
Ed Doherty
Arnold Dreyfuss
Belle Epstein
Hyman Finkelstein
Judie (Blau) Ganson
Frances Harnch Greenstein
Nancy Goldberg Hus
June Goldberg Kann
Kenneth Kopel
Jerome Orenstein
Edward F. Ornsteen
Jerome Porton
Samuel Porton

Leo Rabinovitz
Henry Reines
Minnie Stein
Oscar Traister

December 31
7th of Teiveit
Nathaniel Barr
Rose Bendetson
Harry Brindis
Robert "Robbie" Damelin
Saul Flieder
Robert Goldberg
Clare Greenstein
Harry Hurwitz
Stanley Jacobs
Gloria Kapp
Robert Kleven
Mollie Mershon
Ruth Hayden Miles
Minnie Rabinowitz
Joseph Reines
Paula Schultz
Sylvia Watnick
Samuel Zelinsky

REMEMBERING THOSE AT YAHRZEIT

mailto:CantorB@TempleEmanu-El.org
mailto:office@TempleEmanu-El.org


December
December 1 Introduction to Judaism 7:30 pm
December 2 Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 pm
December 3 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Israel Chavurah noon
December 4 Religious School 9:00 am

BookGroup:The Beauty Queen of Jerusalem 10:00 am
December 5 Social Action CommitteeMeeting 7:00 pm
December 6 SpiritedAgingTogether 10:00 am
December 7 Religious Practices CommitteeMeeting 7:30 pm
December 8 Introduction to Judaism 7:30 pm
December 9 WelcomeNewMembers Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 pm
December 10 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm
December 11 Religious School 9:00 am

LatkeMaking 9:00 am
Winter Candles 12:30 pm
Klezmer forAll 2:00 pm
Panera Fundraiser 4:00 pm
Confirmation Class 7:00 pm

December 14 Chesed CommitteeMeeting 2:00 pm
Executive CommitteeMeeting 7:00 pm

December 15 Introduction to Judaism 7:30 pm
December 17 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Weekly Parashah Study noon
December 18 Religious School 9:00 am

J-Play! 9:30 am
Chanukah Party 10:30 am

December 18–25 Chanukah
December 20 City of Haverhill ChanukahMenorah Lighting 6:00 pm
December 21 Lighting of the Kenneth H. Salk Memorial Chanukiah 6:30 pm

Choir Rehearsal 7:00 pm
December 23 Lighting of the Kenneth H. Salk Memorial Chanukiah 6:45 pm

Chanukah Shabbat Evening Service 7:00 pm
December 24 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm
December 28 Board of DirectorsMeeting 7:00 pm
December 31 ShabbatMorning Service 9:30 am

Weekly Parashah Study 1:00 pm

MONTHAT AGLANCE
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TOLL FREE: 866.99.DEPOT
LOCAL: 603.222.9066

Got a “Trashy” Question?
For an answer or FREE price quote!

Visit us at www.DumpsterDepot.com

Waste Recycling Services
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Haverhill, MA 01830 Fax: 978.521.4669

Cowan Insurance Agency, Inc.
Service by People, Not Voice Mail!

Specializing in
Business & Personal Insurance

Phone: 978.372.1451

359 Main Street stef@cowaninsurance.com
Haverhill, MA 01830 Fax: 978.521.4669

Cowan Insurance Agency, Inc.
Service by People, Not Voice Mail!

Specializing in
Business & Personal Insurance

Phone: 978.372.1451

359 Main Street stef@cowaninsurance.com
Haverhill, MA 01830 Fax: 978.521.4669

Cowan Insurance Agency, Inc.
Service by People, Not Voice Mail!

Specializing in
Business & Personal Insurance

Phone: 978.372.1451

359 Main Street stef@cowaninsurance.com
Haverhill, MA 01830 Fax: 978.521.4669

Cowan Insurance Agency, Inc.
Service by People, Not Voice Mail!

Specializing in
Business & Personal Insurance

Phone: 978.372.1451

359 Main Street stef@cowaninsurance.com
Haverhill, MA 01830 Fax: 978.521.4669

Cowan Insurance Agency, Inc.
Service by People, Not Voice Mail!

Specializing in
Business & Personal Insurance

Phone: 978.372.1451

359 Main Street stef@cowaninsurance.com
Haverhill, MA 01830 Fax: 978.521.4669

978-482-6063 -

Frederick Law Offices, P.C.
Glenn A. Frederick

Attorney
65A Flagship Drive

North Andover, MA 01845

Estate Planning and Administration
Personal Injury Law | Family Law

514 Main Street
Haverhill, MA 01830

978.373.3861
www.TempleEmanu-EL.org

Temple-Emanu-El-in-Haverhill-MA

twitter.com/TempleEmanuLHav

templeemanuelhaverhill

Your ad could be here! Contact office@TempleEmanu-El.org for details.
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